DANIEL E. ORODENKER Executive Officer



David Y. Ige Governor

LUIS P. SALAVERIA
Director
MARY ALICE EVANS
Deputy Director

LAND USE COMMISSION

Department of Business, Economic Development & Tourism State of Hawai`i

August 7, 2018

Mr. Stewart Stant, Director Department of Environmental Management County of Maui 2050 Main Street, Suite 2B Wailuku, Hawai`i 96793

Dear Mr. Stant:

Subject:

Docket No. SP97-390/Department of Public Works and Waste Management,

Solid Waste Division, County of Maui

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated July 30, 2018, transmitting an aerial photograph overlaid with the Central Maui Landfill site, pursuant to Condition No. 16 of the Decision and Order Approving a Third Amendment to the Land Use Commission's Special Use Permit filed March 23, 2009. We understand that this aerial photograph supersedes the previous map that was forwarded by your department by letter dated October 6, 2009, and more accurately depicts the boundaries of the current special permit area consistent with the previous amendments in the docket.

We further understand that your department has filed an application for a Fourth Amendment with the County of Maui Planning Commission requesting, among other things, to include additional lands under the landfill and to delete existing acreage previously approved in the docket. Given that this request will further amend the boundaries of the landfill, we suggest that close coordination continue with our office to ensure that the record reflects the proper area of the special use permit.

Should you have any questions on this matter, please feel free to call Bert Saruwatari of our office at 587-3822.

Sincerely,

DANIEL E. ORODENKER

Executive Officer